
MINUTES OF THE COLLEGE OF EDUCATION CURRICULUM COMMITTEE                     9/27/2021 
 
The College of Education Curriculum Committee met at 2:00 p.m. on Monday, September 27th in Buzzard 
2160 
 
Members present: Dawn VanGunten (TLF); Aaron Mattox (EDL); Catherine Polydore (CHE); Christy 

Hooser (SPE); and Josh Kim (CHE Student Representative). 
 
Staff present: Jeffrey Stowell, Julie Chadd, Stephen Lucas, and Tiffany Swalls 
 
Election of Chair and Vice-Chair 
Dawn VanGunten was approved as Chair by acclimation. Aaron Mattox was approved as Vice-Chair by 
acclimation.  
 
Dawn VanGunten called the meeting to order.  
 
Minutes 
Aaron Mattox motioned to approve the March 22, 2021 minutes. Christy Hooser seconded the motion. 
The minutes were approved with no changes and one abstention.    
 
Residency Hours Change Proposal: Dr. Jeff Stowell was seeking feedback on a proposal to change the 
university residency hour requirement. Dr. Stowell shared the benefit for transfer students to graduate in a 
timely manner and discussion among members included the proposal not impacting program hour 
requirements. The general consensus of the proposal was favorable. A formal proposal will be presented 
to the committee at a later date.  
 
CTE: Business Major Changes: Dr. Julie Chadd presented the proposed changes to the CTE: Business 
Major. No additional hours have been added to the program. Christy Hooser motioned to approve the 
proposed changes and Aaron Mattox seconded. The proposal was passed unanimously and without 
abstentions.  
 
Other Issues/Concerns:  
Zoom Meetings: The committee has decided to meet via Zoom and will re-evaluate when necessary.  
ISBE/Teacher Licensure Update: Dr. Lucas shared about discussion of a proposed MAT program in 
Secondary Education. The off-campus Elementary Education and Special Education cohorts in 
Champaign have 24 total students enrolled. The marketing for the Decatur program will begin soon and 
the proposed Danville cohort will be next. Dr. Lucas shared about the Early Childhood Education 
mandate and the consortium.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m. 
 

Tiffany Swalls, Recorder 


